



FOR PSA MEMBERS: DEPARTMENT OF HOME AFFAIRS (DHA)

05-05-2020

Closure: Kempton Park Office

The PSA was disturbed by a report that a member of the public passed away on 5 May 2020 at the Kempton Park DHA office while waiting in a long queue. Management failed to implement administrative protocols in terms of the *Disaster Management Act*. The PSA reported the matter to the Department of Employment and Labour and the office was closed until further notice. The PSA extends the Union's condolences to the family of the deceased member of the public.

The PSA will continue to monitor safety of members. Members are encouraged to remain vigilant and report any non-compliance of OHS regulations to the PSA through the shop stewards.

GENERAL MANAGER